
Town of Jump River regular board meeting was called to order at 8pm on April 8th.  Board members 
present were Steve, Emery, Brenda, Karen and Denise.  Along with town members Gloria Brooks, Chris 
Beadles, Joan Heath April, Cheryl and Dale McVicker, Bill and Jennifer Leggitt and Bill Miller. 

Agenda was approved as presented by Steve with a 2nd by Brenda 

Secretaries’ report was read and approved as presented by Brenda with a 2nd by Emery. 

Treasurers’ report beginning balance $52,335.69 with deposits of $19,937.69 and bills of $8,215.21 
leaving an ending balance of $64,195.55.  Steve approved the treasurers’ report as presented with a 2nd 
by Emery. 

Approved and paid bills 

Supervisors report  

1.  Brenda asked is the roads were going to or if we could get the roads graded. 

Roadwork in progress-NA 

Correspondence-went through 

Old Business- 

1. Ball diamond-An offer was sent to Janine.  We are just waiting on an acceptance or denial on 
this offer. 

2. Gravel and Grading bids-We received 2 bids. 1 from Fencing plus and one from Shackleton 
service. Emery made a motion to award the gravel bid to Fencing Plus for ¾ inch crushed 
material at a cost of $7.57 per ton, ½ inch crushed at a cost of $7.57 per ton and breaker at 
$7.45 per ton and a delivery charge of $2.85 per ton.  The county will be doing out grading at a 
cost of $135.00 per hour. Steve 2nd the motion.   

New Business 

1.  Beer License for the ball tournament.  Brenda made a motion of approve the request for the 
beer license for the ball tournament the last weekend of June contingent that the operator’s 
license are up to date.  Second by Steve 

Other Business 

1. Chris ask going forward now that the town is paying for the lighting in the building at the ball 
diamond if there will be a key available for people to use it if they are using the ball diamond for 
an event.  This will be added to a future agenda. 

2. Chris also asked about the mileage from 2023 versus 2022.  An explanation will be brought to 
the annual meeting. 

3. Karen asked about the grant money they we were working on for Spur road this is a 25/26 
project.  Steve let her know that these are awarded in the fall. 

Public Input 



1.  Emery removed himself as a board member to speak regarding upcoming renewals on liquor 
licenses.  He expressed that if there are outstanding taxes due he will vote against renewing a 
liquor license to the Bears Den this year. 

Next meeting was set for May 13th at 8pm 

 

 

 


